Recruitment Committee

School of Informatics

25 April 2012, 09:30 am

Room 4.03 Appleton Tower

Present: Nigel Goddard (Convenor), Stuart Anderson (SA), Gillian Bell (GB), Kate Farrow (KF), Neil McGillivray (NM), Barbara Webb (BW)
1. Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true representative of the meeting.
2. Matters arising from minutes of the previous meeting (16 December 2011) 

2.1 Carry forward action for NG to check with College that all second year

entry applications will be passed to Informatics to ensure applicants have

sufficient programming experience. NG also to remind Michael Herrmann,

UG admissions Officer, that this will happen. (Action NG)

2.2 Open Day follow up. RE sent emails to those who attended an Open

Day in September 2011.
2.3 Carry forward action to invite Austin Tate (Informatics Coordinator for

Distance Education) to future meeting. (Action NG)

2.4 Carry forward action to make recommendation to School Research

Committee that a short term working party is formed to look at the School and

Institute webpages as the Recruitment Committee is concerned that these are

having a negative impact on PhD recruitment. It was noted that the Outreach Publicity Officer will be returning to work in August 2012. (Action BW)

2.5 Carry forward action for SA to begin work on presentation for schools and arrange a pilot session for Advanced Higher Maths students.  SA to circulate presentation to Committee members. (Action SA)

2.6 SA confirmed entry requirements have been raised to A in Maths.
2.7 RE and GB contacted College reference obtaining data supporting reported success of LEAPS students.  College hold data relating to student performance which should be obtained. (Action GB and KF)

2.8 UG Prospectus. Minor editorial updates were made to the Informatics UG Prospectus at reasonable cost of around £1 per copy. Copies were sent out in February 2012. 

3. KIS Information Sets: Collection of KIS Data
NG to notify Teaching Committee of KIS data and discuss potential impact on recruitment and University.  Tamise Totterdale is currently collecting data on teaching hours for courses.  It was noted that the impact of the KIS data will not be known until it is published but that a strategy should be implemented. (Action NG)
4. UG Recruitment
4.1 Post Application Visiting Days (PAVD) Feedback
It was reported that there has been an increase in offers made and an increase in applicants attending the PAVDs this academic session, compared with last session.  Feedback from the PAVD showed applicants found the day very useful.  Additional comments include:
‘Impressed by the facilities and courses the University has to offer’

‘I haven’t found anything about Edinburgh that I didn’t like’

‘Confirmed my positive attitude towards studying at Edinburgh’

‘Impressed’

‘Refresh after open day’

The majority of applicants indicated on the feedback forms that they were more likely to accept the offer after visiting on the PAVD. 

4.2 English Student Offers
With only one English student starting on programme last year; College Office Recruitment has changed the scoring for offers so that more offers are made to English students.
5. PGT Recruitment

5.1 PGT Fees and Statistics
Annual tuition fees for PGT programmes have risen to £20,000 from £15,000 for session 2012-2013.  It was noted that although there has been no concern from College Recruitment regarding application numbers, statistics on student applications and acceptances should be obtained from College to note any affect of tuition fee rise. (Action NM) 
6. PGR Recruitment

6.1 Offers and Funding

BW reported a decline in females accepting offers and the need for a clear application process.  There are more applications than there is funding; there is ownership on supervisors to seek funding sources for their institutes, particularly for overseas students – with intention of increasing the number of overseas students.  At present, offers are made without funding confirmation which can result in the applicant going elsewhere.  BW to speak to Research Committee to encourage institutes to include application and funding information on their websites. (Action BW)  
6.2 PGR Prospectus

The requirement for a School-produced PGR prospectus will be discussed at the next IGS meeting (26th April 2012).  If it is required, BW and Teresa Ironside (TI) will review PGR prospectus.  (Action NG, TI, BW)
7. Any other Business

7.1 Convenor Position

The Convenor noted he will no longer hold the position of Convenor next academic session; SA will succeed him.
7.2 Young Rewired State 2012

SA announced that the University of Edinburgh, Glasgow University, Aberdeen University and University of Highlands and Islands have all registered for the Young Rewired State 2012 event running between 6th-11th August.  This event targets children interested in becoming developers. 
8. The date of the next meeting will be held on Thursday 21st June 2012, at 11:30am – 13:00pm, in Room 4:03 Appleton Tower.
